

# RSL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES



**LOCATION:** SENIOR CENTER  
**DATE:** 03/10/2025  
**TIME:** 6:34 PM – 7:36 PM

## I. ROLL CALL (14/16)

Name	Position	Name	Position
President	OPEN	Director of Adult Soccer	OPEN
V. President	Emily Davis	Div 1-3 Rep	Julia Abaroa – Absent
Secretary	Katie Albright	Div 4 Rep	Alma Pureco - Zoom
Treasurer	Cynthia Krawtschenko	Div 5 Rep	Michael Krawtschenko
Registrar	Morgan Vega	Div 6 Rep	Veronica Munoz
Director of Referees	Alexis Moyet	Div 7 Rep	Laura Sevco - Zoom
Director of Coaches	Brian Alvarez	Div 8 Rep	Eunice Pelayo
Director of Field Main.	Robert Perkins	Dir of Intra FC	Brandon Hoffman – Absent
Dir of PR/ Fundraising	Jessica Thrift	Intra FC Treasurer	Jamie McGilvary

## II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING

- a) Motion to approve the minutes: Brian
- b) 2<sup>nd</sup> Motion to approve: Michael
- c) Members vote: All present approved

## III. OPEN ISSUES

- a) Opening Ceremonies – Raffle
  - (1) Flyer sent out to group text – to be provided to coaches and then posted online
  - (2) Volunteers
    - (a) Provide sponsorship families volunteer times to help
    - (b) Saturday 5-6pm, set up 10-11am on Sunday, 12-5pm time slots
  - (3) Baskets to be dropped off
    - (a) Non-food baskets drop off Saturday 5-6pm (March 29<sup>th</sup>)
    - (b) Food baskets Sunday before Noon (March 30<sup>th</sup>)
  - (4) Use of funds – Nets and scholarships
- b) Late registrations
  - (1) Need to look at an option to accept late registration and charge a fee
  - (2) Figure out how to build this into the schedule for the fall
- c) Coaches meeting – Mar 14<sup>th</sup>
  - (1) Coaching documents
    - (a) Over 20 coaches that do not have their livescans – Brian to send a list to the division reps
    - (b) Need copies of the new coaching agreement
  - (2) Line Painting
    - (a) High School Community outreach to help paint lines – draft to send to Michael to distribute
  - (3) Division Drafts / Assessments – Dir of Coaches to be involved in the process
  - (4) Bilingual Coaches – Director of Coaches to be involved when coaches sign up to help navigate this process
- d) Jerseys

- (1) Will be handing out at coaches meeting
- (2) Goalie jerseys and coaches' jerseys at no charge
- e) Game Schedule – under review with Hugo and will have approval this week
- f) Change to December minutes – President's term ended

#### **IV. NEW BUSINESS**

- a) Fundraisers/Sponsorships
  - (1) Raffle Baskets
  - (2) Panda Express, Jersey Mikes, L&L and Yogurt Barn
  - (3) Rodeo
  - (4) 6A banner was slightly damaged but Robert fixed
  - (5) Jesscia to look into a banner for company that donates the tables / chairs for all of our events
  - (6) Anyone that would like to sponsor RSL are welcome to present to the board
- b) Budget overview / Grant Purchases
  - (1) Grant funds were approved
    - (a) will be able to provide coaches bags that include balls, pennies and cones – Sign out the bags if they would like one
    - (b) Cynthia will work with Robert to obtain dividers for some of the fields where we are close.
  - (2) Budget
    - (a) Currently at a deficit of \$9500 – does not include opening / closing ceremonies
    - (b) Most other charges will remain the same – increase slightly to account for inflation
    - (c) Need colored paint – blue
    - (d) We can open the snack bar if we would like to use it around the intra schedule and we could ask for parent volunteers – budget for the fall season
- c) Review timeline for fall season
  - (1) Open registration at the start of July
  - (2) Determine deadlines at the next meeting
  - (3) Removing the select your coach from registration and adding if they have played intra
- d) Emily to provide a new schedule for bathrooms and lights – before coaches
- e) Water District Monthly Board Meeting Representation – Table until there is a need or update from water district
- f) Trophy/Medals – will discuss in April
- g) Coach skills / practice / training session – can we have an interactive 1-2 hr session for new coaches? Brian will go through a bit of training during the coaches meeting